
 

  

Land Services 

700-1777 Victoria Avenue 

Regina, SK S4P 4K5 

 
September 5, 2025 

Via Email 
 

Town of Shellbrook/ Shellbrook Fire Department / RM of Shellbrook No. 493  
71 Main Street         
Shellbrook, SK                  
S0J 2E0                
townoffice@townofshellbrook.ca  
shellbrookfd651@gmail.com     
rm493@sasktel.net     
brad.helm@lakecountrycoop.ca  

 
 
Dear Neighbor,  
 
RE:  TransGas Limited – Flare Notification 

 NE 08-49-03 W3M – Shelbrook Town Border Station 

Please be advised that TransGas Limited (TransGas), a wholly owned subsidiary of SaskEnergy 

Incorporated, is planning to complete a scheduled flare at the above location. The flare is in conjunction 

with upcoming maintenance work taking place in the area.  

The flare will be conducted on Wednesday, September 10th and Thursday, September 11th at the 
existing TransGas Shellbrook Town Border Station, which is located on the south side of the Town of 
Shellbrook and west of Highway #684, near the Hidden Hills Golf Course.  While the infrastructure is 
isolated from the rest of the system, flaring is required to remove the remaining gas prior to work 
commencing. Flaring is an industry standard procedure when natural gas needs to be released from a 
gas line and reduces the carbon footprint of the vented natural gas by 85 per cent. For more information 
regarding flaring and its purposes, please refer to the SaskEnergy video at the following link 
SaskEnergy Spotlight: Natural Gas Flaring.   

The proposed schedule for the flaring will be intermittently from 6:30am to 5:00pm (September 10th) 
and 8:30am to 2:00pm (September 11th), which are subject to change based on operating 
requirements. Please note there will be no interruptions to existing residential gas services during these 
activities. 

Scheduled work on our facilities and infrastructure supports the safe and reliable delivery of natural gas 

to all customers. All proposed work is being conducted in accordance with industry best practices and 

complies with associated provincial regulations. 

We appreciate your patience and cooperation with this scheduled work. If you have any questions or 

concerns regarding the work or the proposed schedule, please contact me at 306-750-3002/ 

gdaviduk@saskenergy.com or our area operations lead, Michael Murphy at 306-839-7542/ 

mmurphy@saskenergy.com .  

Sincerely, 

 

 

Graham Daviduk - Land Consultant – Land Services, SaskEnergy Incorporated 
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